

SACRED HEART CONVENT SCHOOL SECTOR - 5, VIP ROAD, OBRA, SONEBHADRA (UP)

Phone No. 7388700551 E-mail:contact@sacredheartobra.org, Website: www.sacredheartobra.org

DATE: 05-07-2022

HAPPY HUT

Dear Parents and Students,

Life is always enhanced and made meaningful when it is spent well for the cause of others. Life lost for a good cause is life gained; a life spent for a good purpose is life preserved.

In the practice of the "New Pedagogy of Our Times," it is vital to learn language of Love. With the rapidity of changes in technology, media and the digital world on the one side and the demands of time from the virtual world as well as the workplace, there is no time free for the family. Children too are busy on their smartphones.

When good emotional bonding does not take place between the children and their parents, the young suffer from feeling of insecurity and abandonment. Hence quality time is a powerful communicator of emotional love. The core of Quality Time is togetherness. It is a presence that produces a warm, caring, encouraging and positive emotional culture. Quality time promotes dialogue between parents and children.

Realizing the role "togetherness" in building a happy family, the students of sacred family is asked to spend an hour together with the family, without having a phone with them. None of you in the Family are allowed to use phones for that one hour unless there is an emergency. You are requested to share your experiences with the class teacher when you come for parent-teacher meeting.

You may feel a bit amusing about this matter, but you will see the miracle it works for your family.

All the best dear parents and students. Waiting to hear from you about the healthy and joyful experience of 'happy hut'

Yours lovingly,

Principal

Sr. Amal Rose

Sacred Heart Convent School, Obra

